
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

April 14, 2023 

TO:  NH Public Utilities Commission:  
 NH Department of Energy 
 Office of the Consumer Advocate 
 Eversource: SupplierServicesNH@eversouce.com 
 Unitil:  CommunityAggregation@Unitil.com  
 NH Electric Cooperative: CommunityAggregation@nhec.com    
 
RE: Puc 2204.04 Notification of Commencement of Service 

Pursuant to Puc 2204.04 I am writing to provide official Notification of Community 
Power Aggregation Commencement of Service not sooner that 45 days hence, or 
on or after May 30, 2023 for the following Member municipalities for which the 
Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire serves as agent for purposes of 
implementing and operating their CPA programs: 

1. City of Portsmouth for Portsmouth Community Power 

2. Town of Canterbury for Canterbury Community Power 

All three utilities (Eversource, Unitil, NH Electric Co-op) noticed herein serve some 
portion of some of these communities.  Each municipality will be launching 
primarily on an opt-out alternative default service provider basis, although some 
groups of customers may be offered service only on an opt-in basis, particularly 
those that cannot be properly served by CPAs at present due to lack of Puc 2200 
rule compliance by the utilities, including net energy metered and supply TOU-
rate customers. 

If you have any questions about this notice, please do not hesitate to be in touch.   

Yours truly,  

 
Chair, CPCNH, (603) 448-5899, Clifton.Below@CPCNH.org  

P.O. Box 840 
Concord, NH 03302 
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